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DATES FOR THE DIARY
Alternate Weds Recycling -  8, 22 June
Every 4 weeks Mobile Library: Glebe Place 10.25 am -10.45 am, 1, 29 June
1st Sunday Kennack Beach Clean. Meet at car park 10am 5 June
2nd Monday 7.30pm Parish Council meeting, Methodist Chapel, 13 June
3rd Tuesday 12.15pm Soup, Pasty, Pudding, Methodist Chapel, 21 June
4th Tuesday 7.30pm Quiz in the Village Hall, 28 June
Mon & Thurs 7.00pm  Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall
Every Tue (except 3rd Tues) 10am Coffee morning, Methodist Chapel
Every Weds Rainbows, Brownies & Guides. Joy Prince Tel: 290280
Every Thurs 9.00am - 11.45am Market and refreshments - Village Hall
Every Thurs Yoga at the Village Hall - 5.30 - 6.30 pm
Every Sunday Bolenowe open day 11am - 4pm

J U N E
(SE E  “WH A T ’S  ON” F O R M O R E D E T A I L S )
8 June Recreation Ground AGM, 7.30pm in the new pavilion
9 June Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Lesser Spotted Dogfish
23 June Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Conger
25 June Midsummer Music with Duchy Opera, Recreation Ground. 5pm
A D V A N C E  D A T E S
2 July Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Mackerel
3 July Fun Cricket at the Rec, see “What’s On”
5, 6, 7 July Mullion School performances of “Oliver”
16 July Annual Folk Day - Cadgwith Cove Inn
20 July Beach BBQ, organized by the Gig Club
21 July Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Pollack
22 July End of Summer School Term
27 July Beach BBQ, organized by the Lights Committee
28 July RNAS Culdrose Air Day
3 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Rec Committee
4 August Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Gurnard
6 August Buller Day
6 August Vintage Rally Night Before Party
7 August Grade Ruan Vintage Rally
10 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Gig Club
14 August    Cadgwith Fishing Festival, in aid of Cornwall Leukaemia Trust
17 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Lights Committee
18 August Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Wrasse
21 August Fun Cricket at the Rec
24 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Rec Committee
1 September Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Bass
5 September Start of Autumn School Term
7 - 9 October Beer & Cider Festival - Cadgwith Cove Inn
21 October “Brown Willy”, a film by O Region, a Carn to Cove event
21 - 31 October Autumn Half Term
12 November “Salt Road”, a Kneehigh production, supported by Carn to Cove
16 December End of Autumn School Term
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D I S T R I B U T O R S
Cadgwith Rose Bowcher
Cadgwith South  Andrea Betty
Chapel Terrace  Val Jane
Glebe Place  Johno Johnson
Grade  Paul Penrose
Gwendreath  Nick Whittle
Higher Moor  Janette Coates
Kuggar  Ron Wilson
Ledra Close  Helen Kemp
Long Moor  Jill Thomas
Mundy’s Field  Babs Hughes
Penhale  Jane Trethowan
Poltesco  Jeff Lee
Prazegooth  Glynis Jordan
Ruan Major  Chris Hunt
St Ruan   Margaret Coates
Treal                                       Annie Norcutt
Treleague Cross  The Green family
Trelugga/Tresaddern  Tanya Strike
Village centre  Ginny Sealey
Subscribers and Retail   Judith Green

All houses (holiday lets and those that are
permanently occupied) and businesses in
the parish, should receive a free copy of the
Gazette. If you are not receiving yours,
please either speak to the person who deliv-
ers to your area, or contact Sue Cadman on
01326 291S129.

C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Please send contributions to the Editor’s
email address shown below. Paper contribu-
tions can be put  in the Mag Bag behind the
door at Ruan Minor Stores. The deadline is
the 18th of the month prior to publication.
Articles may need to be split over more than
one issue, and might be edited.
If you have a photograph, painting or drawing
that could be used on the front cover, please
send it to the Editor.
Views and opinions expressed in
submitted articles and letters are not
necessarily those of the Editorial Team
and Committee. The Editor reserves the
right to alter submissions for length and /
or diplomacy!

See us online at www.cadgwith.com
and on Facebook “Grade Ruan Gazette”

A D V E R T I S I N G
Advertising in the Gazette is a great way
of reaching everyone in the parish, and
further afield. Approx. 590 copies are
distributed every month and the rates are
reasonable!
A ¼ page is £5.50, a ½ page £9 and a full
page £16.50 per issue, with 10 issues per
year. A 10% discount is available if you
pay for 10 issues in advance.

For more information, please contact
Moira Hurst or Peter Martin.

G A Z E T T E    C O N T A C T S
Editor: Moira Hurst 01326 290257   graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
   New Thatch, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JN
Alternate Editor: Sally Watts 01326 291395 graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
 Bryher, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JT
Treasurer: Peter Martin 01326 290566   pjanddlm@gmail.com
 14 Ledra Close, Cadgwith. Helston. TR12 7LD
Printing: Parish Magazine Printing. 01288 341617
Advertising: Moira Hurst or Peter Martin, as above
Distribution:   Sue Cadman 01326 291129  patriciascadman@aol.com
Subscriptions (£17.50 per annum for non-parishioners)
  Judith Green 01326 290118  judith@treleague.net
Over the Counter Sales: Peter Martin, as above

The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication and is created and distributed by volunteers.
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Happy Birthday in June to: Alex
Jane, CC Naish, Alex Robertson,
James Goddard, Morwenna Ellis,
Andre Ellis, John Fleetwood, Hattie
Drummond, Len Carter, Charlie
Coates, Hettie W, Jean Hall, Jan Halli-
day, Gill Thomas, Sharon Legge,
Valerie Jane, Mike Fleetwood, Peter
Freeman, Shelley Cooper, Lucy G,
Grace S, Andrew Fletcher, Dominic
Humby, Talia Sealey, Amy Bird

Our Treasurer, Peter Martin, has been
working to ensure the long term finan-
cial viability of the Gazette and has
negotiated lower printing costs with a
new supplier. The deal with our new
printers includes a full colour cover,
and this is the first issue since the
Gazette was launched in March 1987
to have this.

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank
The Andover Printing Company Ltd. for
the excellent quality and service they
have provided to us over the last nearly
three years.

Congratulations to Tommy Phillips who
has been selected for the England
Counties U20 tour to Russia this
month. The squad is made up of 23
players selected from the 26 counties
that play in both tiers of the National
U20s County Championship, and offers
players the chance to represent their

country. Tommy is the only player from
Cornwall to be included in the squad.

The team will play two matches in
Moscow against the Russian side on 5th

and 8th June. Best wishes for a suc-
cessful tour, Tommy.
Moira Hurst

From Nicky Jose:
A massive thank you to everyone who
helped in any way to raise the amazing
sum of £1,021.71 for Meningitis Now at
the Christmas Day Sponsored swim.
We all got wet (courtesy of John) but
not from our swim. Hope you all
enjoyed yourselves and hopefully this
year we will manage to swim in calm
waters. Thank you all for your contin-
ued support.

Front  Cover:
Abby Jane (aged 13) produced this beautiful picture as part of her art

work at school. It shows off our new full colour cover to very good effect.

Cont.
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MrB’s Garden Waste Dumpy Bag Supply and
Collection.

We supply black 1
tonne sacks for
you to fill with

your garden
waste, which we
will then collect

Telephone
07970 210872.

Registered
waste carrier

Pendle Funeral Services
For a caring and dignified personal service

Prepayment Funeral Plans accepted
Tony and Dee Richards

FUNERAL HOME
The Firs, St Johns

Helston TR13 8HN
Tel: 01326 573080

Farthings, St Keverne
Helston TR12 6NS
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From Sam Jane:
Well done to Billy
for winning the
treble in his last
year of youth foot-
ball. It's been a
long 10 years and
it's the end of an
era, but what a
way to finish:
winning the
League, League
Cup and County
Cup with the
Helston Blues Under 16 team. Next
step… men's football!

From Emma Trewin:
Congratulations to Freddy, who has
been named as the Helston RFC Under
13s Player of the Year 2015-16.

Massive congratulations to William,
Wade Toy and Dan Woodley who were
in the Helston Colts team that won the
Double this season, winning the
County Colts league and County Colts
Cup.
From Sarah Rudd:
Jake has passed out
of basic training after
a very long hard 10
weeks. It was a very
special and emo-
tional day for all of
us. He has now gone
on to HMS Sultan to
do his aircraft engi-
neering training, fol-
lowing in his dad's
footsteps His dad
and I are amazingly

proud of Jake and the thoughtful young
man that he has turned into and wish
him every success in his naval career

From Jan Halliday:
The Veterans Skiffs Championships
were held at Stithians Lake on 15 May.
David 'Chick' Henn, David Bray and
Tony Halliday retained their Randan
title. Not bad for 65 eh, Chick?

From David Endean:
I do not want to wish the summer away
but plans are afoot for this year’s
autumn show and in doing so as usual
we have changed some of the classes.
But we thought while you are out and
about this summer with your cameras
we have a couple of new titles planned,
namely “Boys Toys” and “Blooming
Marvellous”.  Craft items are much
harder and take more time to produce
so a preview of changes there also will
be useful. In the style of the Great

cont….
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British Sewing Bee we are looking for a
handmade garment, a handmade bag
of any style also a beaded bracelet.
The scarecrows will have a Roald Dahl
theme and Floral Art is Shakespear-
ean. Enjoy the summer.

From Ginny Sealey:
Check out the Diary Dates page and
put the two Carn to Cove events on
your calendar! For those not familiar
with Carn to Cove, it is a Cornish arts
organisation that brings theatre, music,
film and dance to rural areas – it’s like
a touring Edinburgh Festival that turns
village halls into the top of the Faraway
Tree, hosting a range of ephemeral
wondrous creations! Recent events in
the village from Carn to Cove include
Scary Little Girls’ Sorry I Haven’t a
Minute, Light Theatre’s Jack and the
Beanstalk, a screening of the film Tin
from Miracle Theatre, a concert from
The People’s String Foundation and
Blackfish’s absurdly funny Alaska. As
always, these shows require an audi-
ence to make the organisers feel brave
enough to contemplate putting on
another one so do support these events

if you can! There is a trailer for Brown
Willy on YouTube and the Kneehigh
website has more information on Salt
Road – ‘an evening of original stories
and music about the sea and how it
shapes us, those who leave, stay
behind and come back

From Lorraine Wickens:
There has been a good response to my
proposal to start up Flower Arranging
community classes and I am in the
process of communicating a prelimi-
nary meeting to discuss day time and
venue. If you have not contacted me,
please feel free to do so.
01326 291226
lorrainewickens3@gmail.com

Information: Sheila Stephens 290583
The winning ticket in the

May 2016 draw was
Ticket No: 47

Mr R. Cornfoot

“Stitch & Sew”
Ladies & Gentlemen's Garment repairs & Alterations

(zip replacements, shortening & hemming etc.)
Curtain making for small windows / matching cushions.

Contact Lorraine on 01326 291226 or
Drop & collect on my stall at Ruan Minor Village

market every Thursday morning
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WHAT’S GOING ON AT THE VILLAGE HALL?
THE  THURSDAY  MARKET

The market is held every Thursday morning from 9 am to 11.45 am or later in the summer.
Come along, browse our stalls, for some superb purchases, enjoy a cup of tea or coffee,
some toast, teacakes, or why not try our speciality ‘The Village Hall Bacon Sarnie’.  If you
prefer, just stay for a chat and catch up with the local news.
Regular stalls include:
 Art & Craft work Jewellery & Accessories Household Goods
 Jams & Preserves Cakes, Pastries, Foodstuffs Cards & Stationery
 Knitware & Quilting Leggy’s Pasties Flowers & Plants
 Bric-a-Brac Needlecraft  Books
You can also try your luck on the weekly raffle to win one of the excellent prizes on offer
and it’s all to help raise money to keep the Village Hall thriving.

To book a stall or get further information, please telephone
Tasha Allen on 291232 or 07792292665

   or  just call in on a Thursday morning to see what’s going on.

SHORT MAT BOWLS

Sessions are held on Monday and Thursday evenings at 7.00pm
It doesn’t matter whether you’re a beginner or seasoned campaigner, come along and
have a go.  It’s only £1 per session and you get tea, coffee and biscuits thrown in. Spare
bowls are available.

For more information call Steve Griffiths on 290154
QUIZ NIGHT

Quizzes are held on the 4th Tuesday of every month and its fun for all the family.  It’s £1
per person including tea, coffee and biscuits or you can BYO if you prefer. The contests
begin at 7.30pm.  Any changes to dates will be notified on the Village notice boards.

SPECIAL EVENTS

Check on the Hall and Village notice boards for details of the many special events held in
the Hall throughout the year.

ARRANGING AN EVENT?

Are you looking for somewhere to hold a party, a meeting, fairs, sales or bazaars,
community events?  We have ideal facilities to help you out and can also provide tables
and chairs if required.  Give us a ring and let’s discuss how we might be able to help.

For more information on these arrangements call
Tasha Allen on 291232 or 07792292665.

We are wheelchair friendly.

Reg. Charity No. 225626
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Wha t ’ s  On
Grade Ruan Recreation Ground

AGM
Wednesday 8th June, 7.30pm

In the Pavilion

Please come along to help make plans for the future of the new pavilion

If you think you may want to use the pavilion for functions, sports, pastimes,
classes, meetings or anything else, you need to have your say on how it is managed,
charges that might apply, equipment required, etc. Please come to the AGM.

The Committee could do with some extra members, particularly someone to fill the
Secretary and Treasurer positions. If you think you could take up either of these
positions, or wish to be elected to the Committee, please come to the AGM.

All Welcome
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KUGGAR STOVES  (01326) 573643
St John’s Business Park, Helston

9am-5pm Weekdays    9am-1pm Wednesday   10am-2pm Saturday

Closed
All Day Sunday

Over 60 display
models including

VILLAGER

HUNTER

STOVAX

AAROW

JOTUL

YEOMAN

at unbeatable
prices

Glass
Supplied

Holiday cottage to let?
Cadgwith Cove Cottages
is your local friendly professional
holiday property letting agency.

We offer:

● The most competitive commission rates around

● Excellent knowledge of the area

● An office team always on hand

● A desire to offer a good service to owners and visitors alike

Most of our visitors return year after year and so, if you have a holiday cottage, why
don’t you give us a call and we can give you information and advice with no obligation.

Debbie Collins
Tel: 01326 290162

e-mail: info@cadgwithcovecottages.co.uk
Website : www.cadgwithcovecottages.com
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed
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The haven, ruan minor
Denise Wilson
01326 290410

denisewilsontr12@googlemail.com
www.cornwall-online.co.uk/

thehaven-lizardpeninsula

chyheira, ruan minor

Chrissy and Nick Etchells
01326 290343

chrissy@chyheira.co.uk
www.chyheira.co.uk

colvennor farmhouse, cury
AA 4 STAR GOLD AWARD 2016

Mrs Tricia Wright
01326 241208

colvennor@btinternet.com
www.colvennorfarmhouse.com

NEWLY REFURBISHED ROOMS!
Garry and Helen Holmes     01326 290513
garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
Facebook or Tweet us at

cadgwithcoveinn

CADGWITH COVE INN, CADGWITH
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CADGWITH COVE GRAND FISHING CONTEST

2016
EST. 1995

9TH JUNE – LSD (No Huss)
*Richard Williams (LSD) 3lbs ¼ oz   2011 **Seth James  (LSD) 2lb 10 ¾ oz 2013

23RD JUNE – CONGER
*Rob Evans 31lbs 15oz 2011 **Tommy Phillips 12lbs 13oz 2011

7TH  JULY – MACKEREL
*Dave Rogers 1lb 11 ¾ oz 2002 **Jowan Bray 1lb 4¾ oz 2015

21ST JULY – POLLACK
*Richard Williams 12lbs 14 ¾  oz 2015 **Tommy Phillips 8lbs 12oz 2008

4TH  AUGUST - GURNARD
*Pat Hayes 1lb 15oz 1999 **Ryan Mitchell 1lb 1 ¼ oz   2004

18TH  AUGUST- WRASSE OPEN
*Arthur Coupland (BALLAN) 5lbs 6 ½ oz 2006 ** Jamma Phillips (BALLAN) 4lbs 3 ¼ oz 2006

TBC - SHARKY’S CUP   12 – 6 PM

1ST  SEPTEMBER – BASS 6pm – 8pm
*Ian Mitchell 5lbs 12oz 2004 **Jamma Phillips 3lbs 11 ¼ oz 2009

FOLLOWED BY PRESENTATION OF CUPS

(*Senior record **Junior Record)

All competitors to assemble off the Cove and wait for Steven Holyer to sound his
horn to start. In case of bad weather the competition will still be considered to be

running until a group decision is made on the beach at 6pm. Please enter competition
with Norma on the beach before fishing commences. Cheers and good, safe fishing!

Private Car Hire  Martin Ellis
Ruan Minor /

Cadgwith / Lizard

07581
356591

(24/7)
www.nuttynoah.co.uk
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Follow us on Facebook and Twitter

We are truly passionate about our trade and seek to go that extra
mile to deliver what we and many others believe to be the highest

standard of thatching in Cornwall. We look past the run down attire
of the roof which is essentially compost in its dying days and work

to transform the thatch into some of our finest work yet,
questioning at every stage how we can improve the design, shape

or style to suit the individual buildings heritage.
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Cadgwith gig club enjoyed a great weekend in the Isles of Scilly for the World Pilot Gig
championships. The championships are now in their 27th year and as a club we are proud
of the fact we have been there since the very beginning. They have come a long way since
the early days and this year there was a record number of gigs, over 150 registered to take
part.
It got off to a great start on the Friday night with the first races of the championships, the
vets. Both our ladies and men rowed brilliantly to finish in 7th place overall out of a strong
field of veteran crews. Well done to coxswain Stuart George and his crew of Emma
George, Sharon Partridge, Sarah Rudd, Clare Darnell, Sue Atkinson and Angie Richards;
and the men coxed by Brett Jose and his crew of Steve Jane, David Muirhead and Stuart
Naish. Like last year we called on Jamie Fletcher who grew up in Cadgwith but now lives
on the Islands to be a part of the men's crew. Unfortunately we were without club legend
Diddy Holyer, who sadly came off his motorbike on his way to training and suffered a
broken collarbone. Friday was spent hunting for 2 new rowers but thankfully all worked out
well and the men were delighted with the result.
Saturday saw the amazing sight of all 150 gigs lined up at St Agnes to race back to St

Mary's. This race determines what
heat you row in for the evening
race from Tresco. We managed to
field 2 ladies crews this year which
was great to see. A huge well done
to Ellie George, only 16 years of
age who made her debut in the
ladies A crew. Ellie rowed as stroke
and she showed what a talent she
has.
The other members of the A crew
were Ellie Parsons, Sarah Rudd,
Angie Richards, Emma George
and Sharon Partridge. I was due to
row but unfortunately got hit with
the flu! Thank you to Angie for
stepping up to the mark. Once
again Stuart George pulled the
ropes meaning that the crew con-
sisted of 3 members of the George
family! Our B crew was a mixed
crew and involved rowers from
Bridport, Salcombe and Cadgwith.
It was great to see Gemma
Bennett and Gwen Jane back in
the boat ably assisted by Lauren
Skewes and Anne Oliver. David
Muirhead did a fine job of coxing

Cadgwith Pilot Gig Club News

Cont.

Ladies A Crew

Ladies B Crew
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JONATHAN CARE
PLUMBING & HEATING

OFTEC TECHNICIAN

Oil fired central heating
Boiler installations, service and repair

Underfloor heating
All domestic plumbing

Reliable, local service -
we guarantee to return your call

promptly

01326 231495 or
07791 079002

Penvounder, Manaccan, Helston.
TR12 6HR

BOLENOWE ANIMAL SANCTUARY
RUAN MINOR TR12 7NA
Open SUNDAYS 11 - 4pm

FREE ENTRY
TACK SALE

Homemade cakes, bacon rolls, sandwiches, light lunches
CREAM TEAS!

Come and meet our lovely horses, and donkeys
Adopt an animal for that special gift

Volunteers always needed in our charity shops
and for occasional help with admin/café.

PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL SANCTUARY



the B crew for the weekend. Final results for the ladies were A crew 53rd and B crew 132nd.
The men's squad was slightly depleted this year due to injury and work commitments, but
we were still able to field a strong crew in Tamarisk, coxed by Steve Jane and featuring a
first time appearance from 17 year old Jamma Phillips who certainly held his own. The rest
of the crew were Heydon Dark, Tommy Phillips, Robbie Green, Ed Langley and Brett Jose
who surpassed himself this year
as our responsible adult of the
crew! Despite enjoying the social
festivities a lot, the crew managed
to win two races from Nut Rock
(Tresco) and finish in an overall
placing of 31st. David Muirhead
and Stuart Naish helped out fellow
Cadgwith rower Steve Holyer by
filling in and helping the crew from
the Cornwall Rowing Association
for the Blind. Once again the sight
impaired rowers showed just how
amazing they are and finished
ahead of several crews.
The Scilly islands never disappoint. Not only is it great racing but it's lovely to meet up with
old friends from the gig circuit. We are now back and ready for the forthcoming season with
slots available for juniors, ladies and men. If you would like to have a go please feel free
to contact me, Sam Jane (290464) or our chairman, Mike Hardy (290282). On a closing
note the club would like to say a huge well done to Tony Halliday, David Henn and David
Bray who managed to retain their county Randan title at the recent skiff championships at
Stithians. Cadgwith men are certainly the best!
Sam Jane

Cadgwith Pilot Gig Club News, cont.

The Full Squad

Mens A Crew

19
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Kelynack Cornish Fish
Proud suppliers of the best Cornish Fish

Collect your
FRESH FISH DAILY

MONDAY to FRIDAY MIDDAY
From Unit 2c, Willis Vean Industrial Estate,

Mullion
Tel/Fax: 01326 241373

Mob: 07974 141922
Email: kelynack.fish@btconnect.com
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VILLAGE HALL AGM REPORT
The AGM of the Village Hall was held on 10 May 2016. The Chairman, David Endean thanked
all those who freely give their time to support the Village Hall whether by serving on the
Committee, helping at the Thursday Market or attending or organising events. The Village
Hall was being well used and the Thursday Market had continued to be its largest source of
income. Regular users include the Grade Ruan Under 5s, Short Mat Bowls, Yoga and the
successful monthly quiz organised by David and Janet Gascoigne and Jill Thomas. The
Snooker Room is used regularly throughout the year but there is still only one team from
Ruan Minor playing in the league this year. Other users include the Spring and Autumn
Shows and the Ruan Revellers as well as Carn to Cove who provide regular entertainment.
The Village Hall is popular for one off fund raising events such as craft shows and private
parties with special rates available for charities.

Financially it had been a successful year at the Village Hall with major expenditure which
included completely redecorating the whole of the interior of the hall, repairs to outside
storage facilities and upgrades in the kitchen including a new fridge/freezer. Unfortunately
the flat roof above the toilets/kitchen area developed a serious leak and a new fibreglass
roof has been installed. There have also been internal repairs and redecoration to put right
the damage caused and this expenditure will feature in next year’s report. Special thanks to
Garvin Cadman for his help decorating the Under 5s store room which was badly affected
by the leak and for work in the kitchen.

Health and safety has continued to be a priority and the premises and equipment are
regularly checked including emergency equipment . All our regular kitchen users and stall
holders serving food have completed or  renewed their food hygiene certificates.

Trustees were elected as follows: David Endean, Melanite Fletcher, Tasha Allen, Jan
Halliday, Liz Outten.

Organisational Represents were elected as follows:

● Grade Ruan Methodist Church   -  No Nominations Received
● Grade Ruan Parish Council    -  Jeff Lee
● Grade Ruan Parochial Church Council - Liz Outten
● Grade Ruan Under 5s     - Danielle Legge
● The Short Mat Bowling Club    - Steve Griffiths

Elected Officers are as follows:

● Chairman:     David Endean
● Vice-Chairman:   Steven Griffiths
● Treasurer:    Jan Halliday
● Bookings/Secretary:  Tasha Allen

Co-Opted Members: Garvin Cadman and Sue Cadman have been a great help in the kitchen
during the Thursday markets and have supported other events and joined the committee
towards the end of last year. Their support is much appreciated.
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CHENPUMP UK LTD
THE PUMP DIVISION OF CORNWALL PUMP & MOTOR REWINDS LTD
BOREHOLE DRILLING, WATER FILTRATION, PUMP AND ELECTRIC

MOTOR SPECIALISTS

BOREHOLES * WELLS * PRIVATE WATER SUPPLIES
SEWAGE PACKAGE STATIONS * SWIMMING POOLS * POND PUMPS *
MARINE PUMPS * PH, UV, IRON AND UNDER SINK WATER FILTERS

PRESSURE BOOSTING * DIRTY WATER SYSTEMS
HIGH PRESSURE JETTING * SERVICE & MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS

ELECTRIC MOTOR REWINDS, SALES & CONTROL PANELS
SITE & FULL WORKSHOP SERVICE

24hr Penzance 01736 330440
St. Austell 01726 879579

info@chenpump.com
www.cpmr.co.uk  www.chenpump.com

A family company providing a professional service
Branches in St Austell, Penzance and Plymouth

Christine Whitehorn HND

Spiritual Growth Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Teaching you to use the new energy
changes happening NOW!

Universal Healing Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Teaching you to heal yourself from the
inside out.
Choice of Card Readings £25 (1 hr)
New! Liquid Crystal and Past Life Cards
Now available for your readings.

Gift Vouchers now available
Call 07531 258588

www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies

Christine Whitehorn HND
Confidential Holistic Counselling

� Bereavement and Terminal Illness
� Domestic Violence
� Rape and Abuse
� Victim of Crime
� Relationships and Stress
� Depression and Anxiety

Counselling Fee: £30 per hour
Learn Emotional Freedom Technique to

deal with Anxiety and Phobias

Call 07531 258588
www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies
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Grade Ruan Under 5s: For the latest news please go on line and check Facebook
“Grade Ruan Under 5s”

Grade-Ruan School will be on its extended half term when the Gazette is
published. The school takes its annual allowance of five staff training days in one
lump to make it easier for families that want to go on holiday but avoiding peak
season prices. The first half of the Summer Term has seen Turtles Class working
in the School Garden. They have done some weeding and planted lots of seedlings
in the beds which they will be monitoring over the next weeks and months.

The Year 5-6s took part in the Mullion cluster sports tag rugby competition at
Mullion School. The children competed at a very high level and finished joint
third. Special mention should be made of Lowan, Phoebe and Toby's perform-
ances which were outstanding! Not to be outdone, the Year 3/4s competed in a
tag rugby and football competition - they not only competed in the right spirit
and with immaculate behaviour, but they actually won the competition. Congrat-
ulations to all those who took part; you were a credit to our school!

Very well done to our fabulous Year 6 pupils who took their SATS tests in early
May. As the Department for Education promised, the tests were challenging but
every single child in Year 5 did their absolute best. We are very proud of them.
Please see the Grade-Ruan School website for more information - www.grade-
ruan.cornwall.sch.uk.

Mullion School has been nationally recognised for its exceptional 2015 perform-
ance by the Schools, Students and Teachers network (SSAT). Educational
Outcomes data analysis from SSAT has shown that the school is in the top 20%
of schools nationally for high average grades achieved by students and the top
20% nationally for progress made by pupils between their key stage 2 results at
primary school and their key stage 4 results. The school’s SSAT Educational
Outcomes awards will be presented at a regional celebration event held to draw
attention to the work of high-achieving, improving and innovating schools and
teachers. Sue Williamson, Chief Executive of SSAT said: ‘It’s my great pleasure
to commend Mullion School on their excellent 2015 performance, and to have the
opportunity to highlight and share their great work at the SSAT Educational
Outcomes celebration evening. I have the privilege of visiting a lot of schools and

School Spot

Grade-Ruan Under 5s Mullion School
Grade-Ruan School

Cont.
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Painters & Decorators
R H JANE & SONS LTD

The Orchard, Cadgwith, TR12 7JU

Telephone:
01326 290464
01326 290700
07976 928663
07970 100480

In Lizard Village
Open all year for

Rods, Reels, Lures, Tackle &
Bait

During the Winter months
and adverse weather the shop

may be closed
BUT just call 07794666781 or
01326290698 and we can be

there in minutes
Follow us on Facebook for

news and special offers
Find us tucked away in Haelarcher Farm

Courtyard behind

DECORATING
and general building maintenance

JON SPALDING
30 years’ experience – references supplied

01326 290450    07733 440436

jonaspalding@yahoo.co.uk



25

I am always impressed by the creativity of teachers in engaging and inspiring
their students. ‘I hope that SSAT’s Educational Outcomes awards will highlight
the professionalism, commitment and hard work of the leaders, teachers and
students at Mullion School. Recognising and sharing successes like this is at the
heart of SSAT’s mission, so I’m delighted to congratulate Mullion School on
their achievement.’

Mullion School has been celebrating the work of William Shakespeare as we
mark the 400th anniversary of his death. Our celebrations with Year 7 students
have centred around Shakespeare’s comedy A Midsummer Night’s Dream. During
English lessons, the Year 7 students have been experiencing the play through a
series of active workshops based on collaborative approaches from the Royal
Shakespeare Company. In addition, students have already created fantastic
shoebox sets as part of an inter-house competition and a Midsummer short story
writing competition. On Wednesday 4th May, our celebrations culminated in
Shakespeare Day where Year 7 students explored more of A Midsummer Night’s
Dream and performed excerpts of the play. Following enthusiastic requests
from Year 7 students, school decided to embrace the Star Wars (May the 4th)
theme for Shakespeare Day and there was a fantastic array of Shakespearean

Star Wars characters!

Over two weekends school staff ran
practice expeditions for 86 Year 9 & 10
pupils’ Bronze Duke of Edinburgh
Award. Despite the poor forecasts, the
weather was kind to us all. The pupils
worked in teams of 5 to 7 to complete
a two-day expedition around the
Mullion area in order to demonstrate
skills in navigation, cooking, campcraft
but also the invaluable soft skills of
teamwork, resilience, motivation, all of
which are so important in developing
good character. The pupils experienced
the feeling of self reliance as staff
left them to find their way around the
lanes and cliff paths solo before they
returned for lectures in the evening.
Some pupils trekked confidently whilst

School Spot, cont.

cont..

MULLION ANTIQUES
07887 955326
01326 241302

Find me on FB Mullion Antiques
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Carpentry - Stud wall, architrave and skirting, doors hung, shelving.

Bespoke Joinery - Windows, Doors, Cabinets.

Painting and Decorating and Wallpapering.

Tiling floor and wall.

General Interior and Exterior Maintenance.

Electrical Domestic installation and Test.

Appliance Testing (PAT)
Phone: 01326 290575

Mob: 07971 007 028

R.E. Tonkin & Son
Funeral Directors

Family run & Independent
Professional but personal service

Providing Golden Charter
pre payment funeral plans

 24 Hour service
***

Lender Lane, Mullion, TR12 7HW

Tel: 01326 240752
email: retonkinandson@yahoo.co.uk
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School Spot, cont.

TELSTAR  TRAVEL  PRIVATE  HIRE

Local transport for the

Lizard & Meneage area

01326   221 007

others struggled but it is how they all react to this in the team that is vital to
success. The staff hope that the pupils will take away happy memories as well as
having learnt valuable skills which they will use in the summer assessed expedi-
tions in west Cornwall. Mr Loder was delighted to have so many pupils take up
the challenge and hope that many more continue to sign up and even go on to
Silver award training. Thank you to Miss Bunyan, Mrs Mathias, Mr Trudgeon, Mrs
Hatton, Miss Moreton, Mrs Tatham and Mrs Batley for their support and Mr
Davey and Mr Gilbert for their rescue missions! Good luck to the pupils for their
assessed expeditions.

Rehearsals are underway for Oliver! Lots of ex-Grade Ruan pupils are taking
part including Nancy, who is sharing the role of Oliver, and Tillie as Bet.
Performances are on 5, 6 and 7 July.

Finally, good luck to all the GCSE students. Not long to go and you can really
enjoy your extended summer holidays!

From the Mullion School website www.mullionschool.org.uk

Ginny Sealey
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Later this month – on Thursday 23rd – we as a nation will vote on our future
relationship with the European Union (the EU). So, whether we like it or not,
whether we’re totally bored with the whole media coverage and party political

spats or not, the EU Referendum will take place on that day.
 How will you vote: ‘Remain’? or ‘Leave’? Or maybe you’re a ‘Don’t know’ – like
a sizeable proportion of the population, according to a recent opinion poll (actually,
have you ever been asked for your opinion?  I know I never have. I wonder where they
get their statistics from?).
 Whatever the outcome, the result of the EU Referendum will have a far-
reaching effect on each one of us – whether we’re farmers, fishermen, retailers, big or
small businesses, or ‘ordinary’ people just trying to get on with their lives.  The future of
our country will hang in the balance on that day.
 As a ‘Don’t know’ myself, I tried looking at the pro’s and con’s of both the
‘Remain’ and the ‘Leave’ arguments, on a well-known news website, which claimed:
‘Everything you need to know about the EU’.  Except it didn’t tell me everything I
needed to know!  And it certainly hasn’t helped me come to a decision as to how to vote!
 I looked to see if there was a decisive Christian slant: ‘No man is an island
entire of itself; every man is a piece of the continent, a part of the main; if a clod be
washed away by the sea, Europe is the less .....’  wrote John Donne, some 400 years
ago. In other words, human beings do not thrive when isolated from others.
 Meanwhile, Andrew Goddard, Senior Research Fellow at the Kirby Laing
Institute for Christian Ethics, in his very balanced thesis, ‘The EU; How Should we
Decide?’ writes: ‘We should leave because the EU, despite Christian elements in its
vision, and past successes – for example in relation to peace – is now failing and
damaging members and others... increasingly captive to contemporary, particularly
economic, idols as seen in the Euro, and is developing characteristics of an imperial
project which do not adequately respect national integrity.’
 Lawks!  All this confusion; all this uncertainty! Of one thing we can be certain,
though: ‘The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; his mercies never come to an
end; they are new every morning; great is your faithfulness.’ Lamentations 3:22-23
 So whilst we humans try to make decisions – often with ‘self’ in mind rather than
what’s best for the common good – God still loves us, to such an extent that He sent
His Son, Jesus, into the world to die for us.  And Jesus himself promises that, “I am with
you always, to the very end of the age.” Matthew 26:20b
 People of faith prayerfully seeking the common good are found on both sides
of the ‘In’/’Out?’ arguments. Whatever the outcome, we need to agree to disagree in
such a way that we are able to work together, in love, to get the best out of it – whether
or not it is the result we wanted.
Blessings,
Revd Deirdre. deirdre.mackrill@btinternet.com
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Church of England Services
June
Sun 5th  Morning Praise, St Ruan Church                   11.15am

Sun 12th  Holy Communion, St Ruan Church               9.30am

 Evensong (BCP), St Grade Church       6pm

Sun 19th United Sunday School Anniversary Service
   at Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel    11am
Sun 26th  Holy Communion, St Ruan Church                 9.30am

Roman Catholic Mass Times
Fr. Gilbert 01326 572378

Sunday Mass at
St. Mary’s Helston at 9.00 a.m.

St. Michael’s Mullion at 11.00 a.m.

Church Services

Contact details for St Ruan Church, St Grade Church and St Mary’s Church:
The Revd Peter Sharpe, Priest-in-Charge  280999
The Revd Deirdre Mackrill, Associate Priest  281178
Churchwarden, Sheila Stephens   290583
PCC Secretary, Chris and Barry Lovelock  290181
Church Treasurer, Revd Peter Sharpe  280999

Methodist Services
Rev’d Steve Swann 01326 240200
Service at 11.00 a.m. Each Sunday
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� Complex / large tree removals
� Pruning
� Emergency call out 24/7
� Planting & aftercare

� Surveys, inspections & reports
� Firewood and mulch/woodchip
� Portable milling planks/beams

New: large hedge trimming

Call or email for free quotations

07791540207    01326 290961
LHWilliamsArborist@gmail.com

Liam Hywel Williams BSc(Hons)Arbor, MArborA

Fully insured, trained, experienced, local Tree Surgeon and Consultant

MULLION FLOWERS
Lender Lane Mullion TR12 7HW

Fresh cut flowers
Bouquets, arrangements, weddings & funeral tributes
Helium balloons
Compost & gardening supplies
Coal & Logs
Free Delivery

Open 9am - 1pm (Closed Weds & Sun)

Briony Tonkin
07964 589 097
mullionflowers@yahoo.com



Recreation Ground News

By the time you read this,
the May Festival will have happened,
and we hope it was a good one!
The pavilion is not progressing to the
original schedule,
but things are
moving on quickly
now. The roof is
finished and has
been adorned with
finials. After much
discussion, it was
decided to have
three plain balls and
one ball with a
dragon on top. Love
it or loath it?
If you’ve booked an event, the
committee will keep you informed
about the facilities that are likely to be
available on the day. If you’d like to
book an event or function, then we will
do our best to provide the facilities you
need.
We hope you will have taken the
chance over the May Festival to have
a look round  the pavilion and we hope
you liked what you saw. It will be a
great community space, to be used for
all sorts of functions, events, classes,
sports, etc. If you are thinking of using
the pavilion for any of these, please
get in touch, so that we can incorpo-
rate your requirements as we work out
the details of how the pavilion will be
managed.
Moves are afoot already to form darts
and pool teams. Wayne Briggs has

taken the initiative in forming a men’s
football team and is currently recruiting
players. Gary Pollard has taken on the
roles of Treasurer and Secretary of the
Ruan Minor Football Team and is
working with the FA to get the team
registered in the Trelawney League. If
you would like to be considered for
selection to the team, please contact
Wayne on
briggsis@icloud.com.
Is there anyone who would like to form
a women’s football team, tennis
league or rounders team? These are
the most obvious  immediate thoughts,
but if you have any ideas about other
uses of the pavilion (chiropodist, table
tennis, bridge, keep fit, classes in
anything, etc.) then please get in touch.

The AGM will be held on Wednesday
8th June in the pavilion. If you want to
be involved in shaping the future of the
pavilion, please come to the AGM. All
positions on the Committee will be up
for re-election, so  if you want to be
involved in the future of the Rec,
please come to the AGM and either
put yourself forward or vote for your
preferred candidate. In particular, vol-
unteers for the roles of Secretary and
Treasurer are needed; if you would like
to be considered for either of these,
please come to the AGM.
Recreation Ground Committee
c/o Moira Hurst tel: 290257
moira@ruanrec.uk

See us on Facebook:
“Grade Ruan Recreation Ground”
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Murder Mystery at the Village Hall - 14th May

The Friends of St Ruan and St Grade Historic Church Buildings would like to
thank you for attending our first Fund Raising Event.

Annual Membership fees are £10 per person and £15 per couple

We have had many kind donations and lots of assistance in putting on this produc-
tion and would like to thank the following: The Basket Cases, Roskillys; Chocolar-
der; The Cornish Black Bee Co.; Cornish Tea and Cornish Coffee Co. Ltd; Danka
Napiorkowska, Delabole;  The Dukkah Company; Helford Creek;  J.A.R. Hill,
Lizard; Kennall Vale Cheese;  Kernow Inferno; Made at Home, Cornwall;  Lorraine
Wickens; Merlin Cinema; The Methodist Chapel; The Old Cider Barn; Porthleven
Preserves, Porthleven W.I.; Retallacks Butchers;  Ruan Minor Village Hall Commit-
tee; Sainsbury's, Helston; The Store, Ruan Minor; Tesco, Helston; Treleague Farm;
Yallah Coffee Roasters; Cornish Camels for the loan of Crockery and Cutlery

Cast: Huges Le Grande Butte - Danny Whittle; Edith La Grand Butte - Angela Agutter
Thomas; Nicole La Grand Butte - Judith Green; Countess Bogov - Sheila Collins; Otto
von Pinklewurst - Paul Ferrari; Cheri Boot - Marianna Gosh; Pierre Paysanski -
Richard Williams; Monsieur Oily Carte - Gerrard Buxton; Ingrid Pith - Clair Buxton;
Kirk Ramson - James Bosustow; Pia Fedora - Nickie Jones; Inspector Le Clue - Maggie
Weaver. Le Narrator - Richard Palmer; Madam Enid - Pat Palmer; Mademoiselle
Evette - Sallyann Ellis
Technical Director/Animations - David Critchfield; Lighting/Sound - Ben Blaber;
Cartoons - Richard Palmer; Le Producer - Richard Palmer
Musicians: Sam Dooley (Piano and Banjo) - Jonathon Coudrille; Tony De Pomme
(Guitar) -Tony Apple; Dangerous David Painter (Drums), "Oh Yes Every body loves
the Circus" (The Bogov song) words by Pat Palmer Music by Jonathon Coudrille.
Food and Beverages: Jane Spalding; Carolyn Ferrari; Sue Cadman;  Sally Watts;
Maitre de - John Spalding; Assistant - Julian Ferrari
Stage set : Jane Spalding and Richard Palmer
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Duke Stone specialises in the design and manufacture of natural stone products for
home, garden and commercial projects. Our workshop handcrafts every commission
and takes an individual approach to each job. We produce quality worktops, vanities,
fireplaces, hearths and many other household and garden items, manufactured from

your chosen material.
A selection of natural stone slabs, reclaimed items and off cut granite is on display at

our workshops.  We also stock a range of tiles, setts, building and landscaping
materials with a sample service available.

Local and national fitting and delivery service available.
So whether it’s a kitchen worktop, bathroom, fireplace or a new outdoor look you’re
after, please call our friendly team to discuss your project, or visit the workshop to
view our selection of beautiful natural stone from Cornwall and around the world.



Karen Rosevear
Mobile Hairdresser

Cutting - Colouring -

Sets/Blow Dries - Perming -

Hair up

Covering: Helston - Mullion -

Ruan Minor - Cadgwith - Lizard

N V Q  &  C i t y & G u i l d s  Q u a l i f i e d

U n i s e x

01326 241975

07814268433

April’s ‘QUIZ NIGHT
AT THE VILLAGE
HALL’ saw a few
temporary team

changes and amalgamations but it
was a full hall which sharpened
pencils and honed brains in readi-
ness for the latest episode in our
monthly battle of wits.

As the rounds unfolded, THE
WEDDING PARTY (aka New Blood
plus some guests) and BOB’S
HANGERS (aka Cliffhangers plus the
wind section from Bob’s Band) were
right up there with the majority of
the other teams in what developed
into a very closely fought contest
indeed.

The lead changed hands five times in
the first seven rounds and seven of
the eight teams were pushing hard

for the title as we moved to the All-
Nighter which, yet again, proved to
be decisive.  At the end of Round 7,
THE MOTLEY CREW shared equal
third place with THE BOTTOM
SPANKERS and THE MIXED BUNCH
but a magnificent 61 out of a possible
65 All-Nighter points saw The Crew
surge to top spot and claim the
coveted champions’ crown. Despite
all of their efforts and a very sterling
performance, it was left to THE NO-
HOPERS to stand guard over THE
WOODED SPOON until May’s contest.

A big thanks was given to Glynn for
an excellent Guest Round which was
based on pop groups and hit records
over ‘recent’ years.  Gill Fox is plan-
ning the next list of guest posers
which should test contestants to the
full.

When the dust had settled and heart
rates had dropped the final ‘Scores
On The Doors’ were as follows:

1st The Motley Crew 118.0
2nd The Wedding Party 115.5
3rd Just Us 5 114.5
4th The Mixed Bunch 114.0
5th The Buccaneers 109.5
6th Bob’s Hangers 107.5
7th The Bottom Spankers 105.0
8th The No-Hopers   95.5

Thanks again everyone for anoth-
er super evening of quizzy fun
and games.   Take care and see
you all next time.

Quizmaster Dave.

Next Tuesday Quiz Night Dates:
28th June,  26th July,  23rd August.

QUIZ NIGHT NEWS
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Heel 2 Toe Foot Clinic
Working towards healthy feet

Mobile foot clinic bringing pro-
fessional treatment in the
comfort of your own home.

Treatment of:
 Callus / Dry Skin, Corns,

In growing Toenails, Nail Trim-
ming and Thickened Nails

Contact
Demelza Vincent

 SAC Dip FHPT/FHPP

01326 291173
07790 420244

Need an Electrician?
let me help

a friendly and reliable service

- from fixing a light
to a complete rewire
- landlord certificates

- PAT testing
- BT wiring

- electrical problems solved
Phone Ronnie Lingard

07751 456160 or
01326 291228 (Ruan Major)

Elecsa registered.
Quality of the work guaranteed.
Part of Electrical Safety Register
www.electricalsafetyregister.com



37

CORNISH CHOUGH BREWERY
THE UK MAINLAND’S MOST SOUTHERLY BREWERY

[Did you know we have a brewery on our doorstep? It seems that many
people don’t know about it, so I asked Tim Birchmore, co-owner of the
brewery, to write this piece about it. Ed]

Cornish Chough Brewery started brewing in May 2011 and has since gone
from strength to strength, supplying the likes of Eden Project, JD Wether-
spoon, Helston Farmers Market, retailers, pubs and clubs across Cornwall.
The brewery is at Trethvas Farm on the Lizard, making it the most southerly
brewery on the UK mainland. Neil Rowe and Tim Birchmore, who decided to
set up the brewery after a few beers one Thursday evening (!), run the
business as a partnership
Cornish Chough's master brewer is Andy Hamer who is assisted by Jake
Styles. Andy has been brewing and developing recipes for over twenty years
and is a legend in the industry (for all the right reasons).
The beers and ales that we produce are made from the very best ingredients
and the liquor (water) drawn via its own bore hole from between two seams
of Serpentine rock, thus the name of its first brew - Serpentine. It is the quality

of the water coupled with the ingredi-
ents and Andy's knowledge and atten-
tion to detail  that gives the beer its
unique and consistently good flavour.
We now produce the following brews:
Cadgwith Crabber, Kynance Blonde,
Lizard Storm, Kilcobben IPA, Serpen-
tine and Fire Raven. The naming con-
vention is based upon the locality and
we use local artists, illustrators and
photographers to design the pump
clips, bottle labels and artwork for our
website and merchandise.
We appreciate the support we get from
people in the area. If you’d like any
more information, please contact me.
Tim Birchmore
www.choughbrewery.com
(01326-290670 or 290908)

CORNISH GARDENING
SERVICES

PAUL WILLIAMS
All general garden maintenance

Lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Light/heavy strimming
Pruning etc.

Basic DIY
Free quotations

Call Paul on:
Home: 01326 241960
Mobile: 07749 815358
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INCOME TAX
CONSULTANT

Specialising in
completing accounts,
Income Tax returns,

VAT etc
for individuals

and small businesses.
E M TOMLINSON

01326 241049

The new Spring / Summer 2016
Phoenix Brochure is now available.

There are lots of new products as
well as many of the “old favourites”.

I am at Ruan village hall market on
Thursday mornings.

Liz Newton
01326 290531

www.phoenix-trading.co.uk/web/
elizabethnewton

Unisex
All services:

Cuts, perm, blow-dry, set, colour, etc.

Rebecca Langdon
01326 573556
07799 898003

City & Guilds                                               NVQ 1, NVQ 2,

Mobile Hairdresser
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-
Chocolate Hazelnut, Stem Ginger,

Orange Marmalade &
Cornish Cream Tea

Dairy Vanilla, Honeycomb,
Salted Caramel, Toffee Fudge, Mint
& Chocolate, to name but a few!

Don't forget we still have
 Pick 'n Mix Sweets

E The Watch House E

Hot Cornish Pasties, Drinks, Sweets

Fresh Bean to Cup Coffee, Hot Chocolate & Tea

Beach Toys, Souvenirs, Leisurewear

Fashion Scarves, Pictures by Local Artists

Local Products inc:

St Justin Jewellery, Fudge & Biscuits

Halzephron Produce & Cornish Sea Salt

Smocks, Lobster Pots & Nets

Try our selection of fine Wines, Beers & Ciders
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Everything has come
to life now. The

cuckoo returned for Flora Day, the
spotted flycatchers, whose exploits I
told you of last year, returned again.
This season we have had a pair of long
tailed tits doing their thing around the
garden: gathering cob webs and
insects. The male keeps seeing his
reflection in the window and attacking
it, with his Misses standing back
leaving him to it, like the female of most
species thinking what is he doing,
stupid Boy.
 Who knows what the summer
will bring, but June is the month when
you realise that the garden has got
away from you and you are not going to
get it back and complete all those jobs
that you had planned to. The weather
is always an unknown, but this year it is
marked that the Oaks are well out
before the Ash trees so as the summer
progresses we shall see if it will be a
dry one.

This month, jobs are nonstop so
my suggestions will by no means be an
exhaustive list. Most of your spring
flowering shrubs will benefit from a
prune now. The reason for this is that
they tend to flower on wood that has
been produced the previous year. If
you do not reduce the shrubs in size
they will get ever bigger.  Plants that I
am thinking of are flowering currants,
Forsythias, Weigelias.  I like to remove
all the flowered wood, then shape the
bush nicely. Another plant to have a go
at is the Clematis montana - once it has

finished flowering, cut it back to a tight
framework because this is a rampant
grower and will take over if left to its
own devices. Like the previously men-
tioned shrubs, it needs mature woody
stems to produce the masses of spring
flowers that it does.
 Whilst you are in the borders,
get in there and provide some support
for those taller lax plants before they
flop under their own weight or due to
wind and rain. This will help to maintain
structure in your borders. Many things
can be used for staking, old twiggy
material looks natural; canes and string
have a place but be careful not to poke
your eyes on the end of the canes.
There are some really nice plastic
coated wire hoops and supports which
can also be used. The choice is yours
but, if you get in there before you need
to, the plants will soon grow through
and hide whatever you use. June really
is the month when everything goes
mad. If you have any large gaps in the
border or places where you had spring
bulbs you can over plant these areas
with some bright cheerful annuals.
Often referred to as bedding plants
they are relatively cheap and expenda-
ble but are bright and cheery and come
in many forms.

Keep on sowing your salads.
Many people sow their main crop
carrots now to help reduce carrot root
fly problems. Sow and plant out most
brassicas like cabbage, turnips,
swedes and Kohl Rabi I would strongly
recommend with these to grow them

cont.
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J & L Garden Machinery
Repairs & Servicing

Proprietor: John George

Providing service and repairs for all makes and models
of petrol-driven garden machinery.

I also supply new garden machinery inc. mowers, ride on mowers,
strimmers , chainsaws etc

¬Collection and delivery
¬Reasonable rates
¬Breakdown call-outs
¬No job too small

Tel: 01326 240617   Mob: 07790 276060

FULL WORKSHOP FACILITIES

¬ SERVICING TO ALL PETROL & DIESEL VEHICLES

¬  AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICING & REPAIRS

¬  ECU & ABS FAULT CODE READING

¬  GENERAL VEHICLE REPAIRS

¬  MOT REPAIRS

¬  EXHAUSTS

01326 240620 or 07977 596366
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under a frame covered in a fine net this
will help to stop damage from caterpil-
lars and pigeons. I use hoops made
from strong plastic piping. To stop
problems with cabbage root fly grubs,
you need to place collars made from
old carpet tight around the stems from
the minute that the plants are put into
the ground. There is still time to sow a
row or just a wigwam of runner beans;
they should get away quickly with the
warm soil and warm weather. Just
make sure that they have plenty of
organic matter underneath them and
that you give them plenty of water. On
the hot sunny days it is an ideal time to
go around the garden, be it the veg
patch or the flower borders, with the
hoe. This will cut off the weed seed-
lings which will then shrivel and die

plus put a little air in the soil which will
help to retain moisture deeper down in
the soil.
 Your greenhouse can get like
an oven really quickly now, so make
sure you open the vents to get as much
air in as possible. Consider if you need
to put up some temporary shading,
which may be a product called
Coolglass or some netting. I have even
seen old net curtains used. You may
find that your tomatoes will appreciate
this. The air will reduce fungal diseases
and regular watering will do the same
for blossom end rot.

Well I hope that that gives you
a few pointers for June. I am off to cut
silage from my lawn, tie in the sweet
peas and plant out dahlias, enjoy your
gardening.

Gardening, cont.

Landrivick Farm

Landrivick Farm, Manaccan, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 6HX
Tel: 01326 231686

Beef Box
Home Bred

Pure South Devon Fresh Beef
Each box includes:
3 - 4 roasting joints
Sirloin steaks
Rump steaks
Chuck steak
Mince beef

Pork
Home Reared

Each half includes:
Shoulder joints
Leg joints
Pork chops
Sausages (skins optional)
Belly pork (sliced or joints)
or, if preferred, extra Sausages

A quarter of a pig is also available
Please phone for prices
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Fresh local fish delivered daily

Opening Hours
Monday to Saturday 4.30 pm - 8.00pm

Tel: 01326 290763
1 Kynance Terrace, The Lizard TR12 7NH
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June Quiz
1.  Name the rabbit trio in The Tales of Peter Rabbit.
2. Whose catchphrase was “Oh you are awful, but I like you”?
3. On which river does the city of Ely stand?
4. What was Jeffrey Archer found guilty of in 2001?
5.  Who was the first international cricket match between?
6. In which English city was Guy Fawkes born?

Answers to the May Quiz
1. In which Century did Rococo art and architecture develop? 18th

2. Whose catchphrase was “Shut that door”? Larry Grayson
3. Where was London’s first airport? Croydon
4. Which U.K. politician faked his death in Florida in 1974? John Stonehouse
5. Which sport was founded in Britain in 1895? Rugby League
6. In which country were Venetian blinds invented? Japan
Questions set by Norma Gossip



46

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council held in the Sunday School
Room of the Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel on Monday 11 April 2016 from 7.30pm

Present: Parish Councillors: J Preston (Chair), N Green (Vice-Chair), J Clifton, P Collins, M
Fleetwood, P  Freeman, M Jones, J Lee, G Pollard, S Stephens, J Trewin and Clerk J Castle
and 10 members of the public.

1. Absences and apologies: There were apologies from Cornwall Councillor Rule.

2. Declarations of interest: There were no declarations of interest.

3. Public time:  Mr Charles Green of Charles Green Design spoke regarding planning
application PA16/02168: the erection of a new dwelling at Malahat. The building will be
located in an existing garden area. Similar garden developments have taken place in Cadgwith
he stated. The existing access and hard standing for the garage (which is being demolished)
remains. Only 1 tree is to be felled. He regards the proposed building to be a high quality
contemporary design. There is no specified use of the property other than as a domestic
dwelling.
There were a number of concerns expressed by members of the public regarding the proposed
development:

· Environmental issues, in particular concerns about the disruption to wildlife in what is
currently a wooded area

· Ongoing tree maintenance/ loss of trees with regard to trees covered by a Tree
Preservation Order.

· The restriction of light to a neighbouring property
· That the development can be seen from the road
· Loss of existing parking space
· Inability of pumping station to cope with more drainage
· A design not in keeping with the existing properties in Cadgwith
· That Cadgwith is a unique village in a Conservation Area.

One member of the public expressed support for the project, in that a precedent has already
been set by allowing houses to be built in gardens in the vicinity.

Mr Kevin Moseley (as agent) spoke with regard to planning application PA16/02224: the
conversion of a building and alteration of vehicle access. He noted that there had been no
objections from the public, the highways department, the Ramblers’ Association or the
Countryside Access Team. At present the building to be converted is classed as ancillary
residential use and it is being converted to a single-bed property, involving fairly minor works.

4. Police report:  The crime statistics for the Lizard Area for the year to January 2016
were displayed. The Clerk was asked to write to the local police support officer asking if more
detailed information, as previously received, could be provided. Action: Clerk.

5. Cornwall Councillor's time: The Chairman read out the report that Cornwall Council-
lor Rule had provided in her absence, covering the following matters:

· The Homechoice register is currently being updated in order to provide a better idea
of genuine need

cont.
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cont.

· A Cornish Food store is being built alongside the new Waitrose in Truro. There will be
a strong focus on fresh produce and great service.

· Community Fund – there is a new pot of £2,000 available to give small amounts to
local community groups, which can also be used as match funding.

· Code of Conduct Training - the monitoring officer has agreed to come to the Lizard to
deliver some training.

6. Minutes for acceptance: Having been previously circulated, it was proposed by
Councillor Lee and seconded by Councillor Freeman that the minutes of the meeting held on
14 March 2016 be accepted, subject to an amendment to include reference to
PA16/0297/PREAPP. Carried 9 votes in favour and 2 abstentions.

7. Planning:
Planning Applications for consideration

· PA16/02168 -Demolition of existing domestic garage and erection of a detached
dwelling, Malahat New Road Cadgwith TR12 7JZ. It was noted that the Tree Officer
does not support this application and concerns were also expressed about possible
future applications for tree felling to protect the new dwelling. The elevated design
makes it very prominent and the cedar cladding was viewed as inappropriate for the
area. The definition of a Conservation Area was read out and noted. It was proposed

Parish Council Minutes - cont.

Norbert Varga
Domestic Electrician

- Rewires, New Builds, Extensions
- Consumer Unit Upgrades

- Showers, Cookers, Heating
- Socket & Telephone points

- Internal / External lighting
- Testing & Inspecting

- Computer networking
   FREE QUOTATION

Tel: 01326 241 657
Mob: 07496 067 325

E-mail:
varga_norbert1984@yahoo.com
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and seconded that the Parish Council does not support this application on the follow-
ing grounds:
▪ It is an inappropriate development in an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.
▪ The proposed design is of an inappropriate style and height for the location.
▪ There are concerns regarding protection of a wooded area which is covered by a
Tree Protection Order and the strong objections of the Tree Officer were noted.
▪ There are particular concerns with regard to the possible removal in the past of
protected trees in violation of the existing Tree Protection Order, which have necessi-
tated planting in response to a Tree Replacement Notice.
▪ There were also concerns about possible pressure in the future to remove further
protected trees in order to protect the new structure or to provide further space for
domestic support buildings, for example a garden shed.
Carried 11 votes in favour.

· PA16/02224 - Conversion of building into a one-bed dwelling and alteration of vehic-
ular access, Linden Lea Ruan Minor TR12 7JL. It was proposed and seconded that this
application be supported. Carried 11 votes in favour.

· PA16/02339-  Non-material amendment – Land at Ruminella View. This is in respect
of rough painted render as opposed to granite quoins. It was proposed and seconded
that this application is supported. Carried 11 votes in favour.

Planning applications decided by the planning authority since the last meeting
· PA16/00008 -  Erection of dwelling with artist's studio, Land adj to Moorlands Praze-

gooth Lane Cadgwith TR12 7LB. [Refused]
· PA16/0866 - The Square Cadgwith Ruan Minor TR12 7JX – discharge of condition

[Discharged]

Pre-applications, consultations and appeals:
· PA16/00297/PREAPP - Pre-application advice for 2 x dwellings, Land adj Trepool

Treleague Crossroads Ruan Minor Cornwall TR12 7JR [Advice given]

8. Finance
· Financial Report – the bank reconciliation was noted, together with the statement of

Income & Expenditure for March 2016.
· Payments Schedule -  the schedule was adjusted to remove the proposed contribution

for the carpet repair in the Sunday School room until the actual cost of the repair is
available. However, a sum of £300 for transportation of the marker stones under the
AONB scheme was added. It was proposed by Councillor Lee and seconded by Coun-
cillor Stephens that the payment schedule amounting to £1188.12 be approved.
Carried 11 votes in favour.

· Budget 2016/17 – the budget for the new financial year was noted.

9. Matters arising from the minutes:
· Play Area update – it was noted that a grant of £3,000 had been given by the 100 Club

(Cornwall Foundation Trust) via GRCT. Councillor Preston reported that he had still

cont.
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not yet received more detailed information from the contractor regarding the addi-
tions to the zip wire structure, which is needed to put the proposals for Phase 2 out
for public consideration. It was hoped this would be available in the next couple of
weeks. Councillor Preston suggested that a Play Area meeting is required and it was
noted that some ground clearing is necessary. Action: Chairman

· Dog Poop Bag stands – the Clerk was asked to speak to Sue Cadman regarding full
costing for these stands and bring this to the next meeting for approval.  Action: Clerk

· School Bus Turning and Virtual Walkway it was noted that Maxine Hardy is investigat-
ing whether any grant funding is available. The School has been made aware that the
designated parking space remains a problem for the turning of the bus. The Chairman
agreed to look at the possibility of extinguishing this space with Ben Dickinson. Action:
Chairman

· Refuse collection, Kennack Sands – it was noted that a further meeting had taken
place that day, attended by Councillors Clifton, Freeman, Lee, and Preston. Although
the agent for the Tregothnan Estate and the café owner attended along with a
representative of Natural England (which is the tenant of the estate), not all the
caravan parks were represented. The cost previously was £6,000 although this may be
reduced by having fewer collections in the winter months and/or recycling. Natural
England had agreed to contact the caravan sites who are major beneficiaries of the
attraction the beach provides to tourists.

CARPETS & THREE PIECE SUITES
SAFELY & PROFESSIONALLY
‘STEAM CLEANED’

With the ever-increasing cost
of carpets & upholstery,

it makes sound financial sense
to have them cleaned

Ring your local specialists

CLEANSWEEP
for a quote

01326 240936
21 Trembel Road, Mullion TR12 7DY

DENNIS ARCHER

CHIMNEY SWEEP

TELEPHONE:
01326 240936

cont..
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COMPUTER / LAPTOP PROBLEMS?
I can restore your Computer or Laptop

to full working order for a fantastic price.

NO FIX NO FEE
Professional repairs

Call today for a FREE, no obligation quotation.

CALL TeeCeeTech TODAY
07730283433

Leggy’s Pasties
Gwelmor, Ruan Minor

Telephone: Christine Legge
Home: 01326 290683
Mobile: 07976 511317

Cooked or Uncooked Frozen Pasties
made to order

Opening Hours
9am - 1pm Tuesday to Saturday

(Closed on Mondays throughout the winter)
Evening bakes Thursday and Friday
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There had been a suggestion that the Parish Council should contribute, even to the
extent of covering any shortfall in the first year. It was noted that there is a need for
an immediate short-term solution, to be followed by a sustainable long-term solution.
The Clerk was asked to contact Natural England for an update regarding engagement
with the bigger businesses involved. Action: Clerk
It was proposed by Councillor Collins and seconded by Councillor Trewin that there
should be no commitment by the Parish Council at this stage to make a contribution
but that it would continue to work with stakeholders to find a solution.  Carried 11
votes in favour.

· Notice Board – as it had been confirmed that the proposed new board is weather-
proof, it was agreed to go ahead with this.

10. Matters for consideration:
· Constituency Boundary meeting – it was noted that Councillor Freeman had watched

the webcast. The process will be very slow and the new boundaries will not be in place
until the local elections in 2021.

11. Correspondence:
· Village Hall representative – it was noted that the request from David Endean would

be considered at the AGM in May.
· Friends of St Ruan and St Grade Historic Church Buildings – it was agreed that a

possible donation be included under Finance at next month’s meeting. Action: Clerk
· Support for café in Shop - it was agreed that the letter drafted by Councillor Freeman

on behalf of the Parish Council, supporting the conversion of part of the shop to a café
area, should be issued if acceptable to Claire Bollard.

12. Footpaths, environment and treewardens:
· Todden & state of surrounding ground – it was noted that, in response to a query from

a visitor regarding puddles round the benches, some scalpings would be put down.
Action: Chairman

· St Ruan Well – it was agreed that the thorn should be cut away from the building for
now and then cut right down when the bird nesting season is over. Action Councillors
Pollard and Preston.

· Blocked drains- it was noted that some work had been carried out. There still remains
a problem with the surface breaking up at the bottom end of Barn Hill in Cadgwith. It
was agreed that this should be discussed at the next meeting with Ben Dickinson, with
any known problem areas marked on a plan. Action: Chairman

· St Ruan Bridge – this needs to be looked at from a road safety aspect and also there is
a fallen bollard. This is another item to discuss with Ben Dickinson. Action: Chairman

· Mundy's Field car park – no problems reported.

13. In Committee:
· No items were discussed in committee

The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.

Parish Council Minutes - cont.
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By Gi l l  Preston
Following the sad and far too early death of Vince Tutton, at Millstone Cottage,
Poltesco Lane, I have happy memories of an earlier occupant in the ‘forties and
‘fifties ….. Jack Exelby …. who else remembers him? What was his job? He went
everywhere on a noisy and rather smelly motorbike. He live there, as I recall, with
his fierce, intimidating mother, with her hair screwed up in a topknot bun…..
Every year, in late August, we would clamber across the fields from Polstangey to
buy honey, to last us through the year. I think his hives were at the back of the
cottage.
Vince’s interesting and idiosyncratic paintings of Italy, where he ran courses, and
of the Lizard Peninsula, especially of Carleon Cove, will, I hope, be remembered
and treasured.

From Rev. Deirdre Mackrill
Just in time to consider before the EU Referendum

The British Penny, European Union Directive No. 456179:

In order to bring about further integration with the single European currency,
the Euro, all citizens of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern
Ireland must be made aware that the phrase, "Spending a Penny" is not to be
used after 30th April 2016.

From this date onwards, the correct term will be: "Euronating". It is hoped that
this will be a great-relief to everyone.

If you have any questions, just give us a tinkle.

See what I do & what I can do for you

Fine Artist and Teacher
Tracey Miles BA PGCE.
Evening, day & weekend

figure drawing classes.
Commissions.

Hire me for your Event.

Quick portraits from £20.

www.traceymilestoneart.com

01326 241122 / 07933 922436
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ST RUAN CHURCH & ST WYNWALLOW
Churchwarden: Sheila Stephens 290583
Treasurer: Derek Elliott 290432
ST MICHAEL’S, MULLION &
St Mary’s, Helston. Fr. Gilbert 572378

METHODIST MINISTER
Rev Steve Swann 240200
SURGERY
Mullion 240212
Ruan Minor 290852
Out of Hours    0870 242 1242
NHS Direct 111
POLICE
Helston Police Station   08452 777444
Emergency calls 999
Non urgent calls 101
Crimestoppers 0800 555111
MOBILE LIBRARY  0300 1234111

GRADE-RUAN UNDER FIVES
Jan Halliday 290978
GRADE-RUAN C OF E SCHOOL
Secretary: Louise Raybould 290613
MULLION SCHOOL 240098
GRADE RUAN PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Jeb Preston 07964215277
CORNWALL COUNCILLOR
Carolyn Rule 240144
VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Tasha Allen 291232 or 07792292665.
RUAN MINOR STORES & POST OFFICE
Claire Bollard 290138
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE
Chairman: Mike Fleetwood 290365
CADGWITH GIG CLUB
Secretary: Mike Hardy 290282
NATIONAL TRUST
Rachel Holder 291174

N U M B E R S  Y O U  M I G H T  N E E D

Ruan Minor Surgery - 290852
Monday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9.10am - 11.20am

Tuesday 3pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3.30pm - 5pm

Wednesday CLOSED
Thursday 2pm - 6pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Friday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9.10am - 10.40am

Mullion Health Centre - 240212
Mon 8.50-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Tue 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Wed 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Thu 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Fri 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

S U R G E R Y  H O U R S

In the grounds of Trelowarren

A luxurious body treatment,

including a swim and coffee.

Call now to book

01326 221224

info@trelowarren.com

www.trelowarren.com
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Art Classes - May Kimpton p54
B&B Accommodation p14
Bolenowe Animal Sanctuary p18
Cadgwith Cove Cottages  p12
Cadgwith Cove Inn   p55
Chenpump UK Ltd p22
CleanSweep/Chimney Sweep p49
Computer Repairs TeeCeeTech      p50
Cornish Chough Brewery             p45
Cornish Gardening Services p37
Cornwall Oven Cleaning  p20
Crossroads Custom Framing  p34
Deanne Greenwood - Herbalist p36
Duke Stone p34
ESP Installations - Electrical p36
Flow Patrol - Drainage p18
Garden Waste “MrB” - NEW p6
Heel2Toe  - Foot Clinic p36
Income Tax Consultant p38
J&L Garden Machinery Repairs    p42
Jonathan Care Plumbing&Heating p18
Jon Spalding Builder p24
Jumunjy Garden Services p11
Jumunjy Thai Cuisine p2
Kelynack Cornish Fish p20
Kuggar Stoves p12
Landrivick Farm p43
Last Stop Tackle Shop p24
Leggy’s Pasties p50
Lizard Life Therapies   p22
Mobile Hairdressing - Karen p35
Mobile Hairdressing - Rebecca p38
Mullion Antiques   p25
Mullion Flowers p30
Mullion Mechanics p42
Norbert Varga Electrician p47
Pendle Funeral Services p6

Phoenix Trading, Liz Newton p38
Physiotherapy- Helston Practice p44
Polurrian Bay Hotel p8
Private Car Hire - Martin Ellis p15
Property Maintenance R. White p26
RE Tonkins Funeral Directors p26
RH Jane & Sons Decorators p24
Ruan Minor Post Office & Store p56
Smugglers Fish & Chips p44
South West Thatching p16
Stitch & Sew  p9
Telstar Taxis p27
Tracey Wills - Artist   p52
Tree Contractor, LH Williams p30
Trealeague Dairy                    p32
Village Hall p10
Walled Garden Spa p53
Watch House     p40

A D V E R T I S E R S ’  I N D E X

(various/6 weeks)

2016

artmaps.co.uk

Click

(BA Hons)
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Garry and Helen would like to update you on

What’s New for June
Fathers Day

Sun 19th June
FREE roast for Dad!

Make your lunch reservation to avoid disappointment
 12 - 1pm & 2.30 – 3.30pm

Live Music by Guy Chaulker 2.30pm - 4.30pm

Wimbledon
Starts 29th June

Watch at The Inn with a
Pimms Pitcher

or
Strawberrys & Cream

Date for your Diary..... 7-9th October
Annual Beer Festival

Lots of Cornish Ales & Ciders to try
Betty Stoggs in person to entertains us!

NEW for 2016 - Cornish Spirits & meet the distiller!

Let’s make The Cadgwith Cove Inn the social hub of our community
We look forward to seeing you all very soon

Cadgwith, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 7JX
 - 01326 290513  - www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
E  - garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

- cadgwithcoveinn
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Don’t forget Father’s Day!
Sunday 19th June

We’ll have lots of goodies including cards, beer and chocolate for
Dad’s special day.
June also sees the start of the European Championships in
football and the tennis grand slam at Wimbledon. We’ll have
plenty of large packs of beer, cider, wine and soft drinks. There
will also be sharing bags of sweets and crisps to see you through
those tense moments! (Including the new sweet potato crisps
and strawberries and cream popcorn from Tyrells Crisps). Who
knows, with all home nations involved, we may even need some
bubbles for the final.
A plea to our driving customers!
May I please ask customers who drive to the shop to be consid-
erate of our near neighbours. Access is required 24/7 to the
gateways down the side of the shop as well as along the very
front of the shop to some holiday lets and a bungalow.
I know you think you'll only be a minute, but with all our lovely
goodies to tempt you and potential queues, due to our growing
popularity (!), you're bound to be a little longer than you think. A
minute is also a long time if you're waiting for an emergency
vehicle.

THANK YOU!
As always, Euro currency is available on demand and
other currencies, if ordered before 2pm, can be collected
the following day. Please remember your passport or
driving licence if you wish to pay for your currency with
a card. You will also need to retain the receipt if you
wish to return any currency other than Euros.

Telephone 01326 290138

Opening Times

Monday - Friday

8am to 7pm

Saturday

8am to 7pm

Sunday

9am to 1pm


